The City and New Territo-

ries Administration has can-

vassed the views of all 267
unofficial district board
members in the current re-.
view on district admlmstra-
tion,

And officials are rushing

| to compile .a report to be

forwarded to the Secretary for
District Administration in a
‘few weeks’ time.

The report.will also in-
clude the views of district
officers and other Govern-

linked with the district board
scheme.

_ The Regional Secremry for
the New Territories, Mr lan
Macpherson, said yesterday
the views gathered were wxde-
ranging.

He was speaking to the:
press before he chaired the
sixth and the last meéting
with district board members
yesterday evening.

Some 46 members from
Islands, Taipo, North and
-Shatin dlsmct boards attend-
4ed yesterday’s meeting.

The series of meetings
w1th the unofficial members
started early this month.

These were one method
used by CNTA to conduct its
.review on district administra-

were asked - their views on
various topics including how
they saw the role and the
composition .of the district
boards and their committees;
the relationship between dis-
trict boards, area committees,
mutual -aid committees and
other district organisations;
procedures for the election of
the district board chairmen in
April next year; meet-the-
public schemes; ways of im-
proving services provided by
the district board secretariat
|-and the frequency of district
board meetings. -

The high-powered review
task force compnses the two
regional secretaries and their
two deputies; the principal as-
sistant secretary (general) for
district administration’ and
&xjo senior district officers.
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partmepts which are most
* clo: involved with the dis-
J¢yadministration scheme. .

" “There is a whole mass of
information from all unoffi-
cial members. And most of
them have something to say.
But they were not unani-
mous,” Mr Macpherson said.

The views of the unofficial
members were extremely
wide-ranging with some call-'
ing- for no changes to the
current district board system
while others have suggested
turning the. district boards
into local governments.

Some members also called
for an improved relationship
between the boards, district .
management committees and
other Govemment depart-
ments.

Many accepted the idea of
unofficial chairmen after next
year’s elections. And some
called for more executive
powers.

. The department is also
seeking the views of various
district officers.

Mr Macpherson and Mr
Barrie Wigghami, the Region-
al Secretary for Hongkong
and Kowloon, will be consult-
ing heads of Government de-
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